
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CITY COUNCIL

HELD ON  17 JULY 2007

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

C.139/07
QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL

(i)
Pursuant to Procedure Rule 11.2 the Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported the receipt of a question submitted on notice by Councillor Reardon.  Councillor Reardon asked the following question:


“As a result of Climate Change and Peak Oil, some 100 cities, towns and villages in Britain and Ireland are involved in the Transition Initiative.  Would the Portfolio Holder investigate further, using the information in the Transition Initiatives primer which I recently circulated to all Members, and report back on feasibility of Carlisle working towards Transition City status?”

The Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure responded that the concept of Peak Oil was not universally held and the Cambridge Group were promoting an alternative model but it was not clear when Peak Oil would occur.  Councillor Bloxham added that the Transition Initiatives website listed Carlisle as having an interest in the proposal but he suggested that there was a difference between having an interest and being a Transition Town.  Councillor Bloxham queried whether the City Council should seek to secure Transition Town status or whether that could form a barrier to the City Council promoting economic growth of the City.  He agreed however to ask Officers to investigate the matter further and report back to the Executive and the City Council.

Councillor Reardon asked a supplementary question to the effect that whilst he appreciated the positive comments of the Portfolio Holder it was anticipated that much of the work and the impact of the campaign would be gained by work being carried out at a local level by Parishes and individuals. Councillor Reardon asked a question that if Parish Councils or neighbourhoods/communities were keen to take forward this initiative would the City Council encourage them?  

The Portfolio Holder agreed that the thrust of the initiative was about Community Groups taking the matter forward and Officers would address that as part of their report.  He was keen to enhance the knowledge and information with regards to global warming and he commented on the work which was being carried out within the City Council to try and reduce its carbon footprint and that message needed to be taken further afield.







